
 

 

 

 

Albany Ring Road Project  
 

LOCAL ROAD CHANGES 

INFORMATION SHEET 

Access between Roundhay Street, Lower Denmark Road and the Albany Ring Road 
 

The construction of the Albany Ring Road project 
necessitates a number of access changes between 
Roundhay Street, Lower Denmark Road and the 
Albany Ring Road.  
Access between Roundhay Street and Lower Denmark 
Road will be temporarily closed during October 2023 
to allow for construction of a new intersection of 
Roundhay Street and the Albany Ring Road.   
It is anticipated that direct access between Roundhay 
Street and Lower Denmark Road will be permanently 
removed from February 2024 due to the closure of the 
freight rail level crossing (see map below). 

Connectivity for road users 
During October 2023 and from February 2024 through 
to the opening of the Albany Ring Road, a temporary 
cul-de-sac will be in place on Roundhay Street to the 
north of the rail crossing. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

During these periods, access to Roundhay Street will be 
available via South Coast Highway and Balston Road.  
Access between Allerton Street and Lower Denmark 
Road is unaffected.  
Upon completion of the project, road users will be 
able to access Roundhay Street from the Albany Ring 
Road in both an eastbound and westbound direction 
(see map overleaf).  

Further information  
If you would like further information, have any 
questions or concerns, you can phone138 138 or email 
enquiries@mainroads.wa.gov.au   
You can also subscribe to receive regular updates by 
registering your email on the project’s webpage 
www.mainroads.wa.gov.au/albany-ring-road  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Figure 1: Access changes during construction 
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Figure 2: Access between Roundhay Street, Albany Ring Road and Lower Denmark Road following 
completion of the Albany Ring Road project 
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